March 28, 2017
Dear parents/guardians,
This week, Mr. Calderon’s 8th grade U.S. History class will begin a new unit on the Holocaust entitled Holocaust and Remembrance. In the classroom, students will be tasked with promoting a safe environment for learning. The objectives of this unit include developing stronger reflection skills, promoting appreciation of the views of others, building consensus, and deepening understanding of the consequences of collective action.
We feel it was important to share this with the parents/guardians of our students in order to inform you all of the serious subject matter your young student-historian will be exposed to. The purpose of this unit is to help the classroom community develop a safe, productive environment to support the learning and sharing of ideas that will take place throughout the unit. Prior to exploring the historical case study of this unit—the collapse of democracy in Germany and the steps leading up to the Holocaust—it is important that students spend some time reviewing class norms. 
Throughout this unit, students will be talking about how sensitive topics, such as prejudice and discrimination, have impacted historical events and students’ own lives. We think of this unit as a journey—a journey that provides a unique and engaging way for students to study history and the world around them. Through helping students develop as moral philosophers, critical consumers of information and civic agents, we hope to change the way they see themselves as individuals in a larger society. 
It takes a particular kind of learning environment to help students achieve these objectives. We conceive of this environment as a “reflective classroom community.” In reflective classroom communities, teaching and learning is a shared endeavor where a healthy exchange of ideas is welcome. Students are encouraged to voice their own opinions and to actively listen to others; to treat different perspectives with patience and respect; and to recognize that there are always more perspectives and more to learn (Facing History). Throughout this unit we will be working closely with the Facing History curriculum in order to promote its message of justice, equality, and collaboration. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at wecalderon@cps.edu.
Best regards,


Mr. Calderon
